No. 52101/170

PERMANENT MISSION OF THAILAND
GENEVA

19 July B.E. 2565 (2022)

Dear Sirs and Madams,

I wish to acknowledge the receipt of your joint communication ref.
AL THA 1/2022 dated 15 July 2022, concerning the alleged prolonged negative human
rights impacts on the people and communities affected by the collapse of an auxiliary
dam in Attapeu province, Lao People’s Democratic Republic.

In this regard, I would like to inform you that the said document has been
duly forwarded to the relevant agencies in Thailand for their consideration.

Information received from Thai agencies concerned will be transmitted to you once it is
provided to the Mission.

With my best regards, I remain.

Yours sincerely,

S E—

(Suphatra Srimaitreephithak)
Ambassador and Permanent Representative

Mr. Olivier De Schutter,
Special Rapporteur on extreme poverty and human rights;
Ms. Fernanda Hopenhayum,
Vice-Chair of the Working Group on the issue of human rights and
transnational corporations and other business enterprises;
Mr. David R. Boyd,
Special Rapporteur on the issue of human rights obligations relating to
the enjoyment of a safe, clean, healthy and sustainable environment;
Mr. Balakrishnan Rajagopal,
Special Rapporteur on adequate housing as a component of the right to an adequate
standard of living, and on the right to non-discrimination in this context;
Ms. Mary Lawlor,
Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights defenders;
Ms. Cecilia Jimenez-Damary,
Special Rapporteur on the human rights of internally displaced persons;
Mr. Pedro Arrojo-Agudo,
Special Rapporteur on the human rights to safe drinking water and sanitation,
Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights,
GENEVA.





